
 

INFORMAL STAFF REPORT 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Margie C. Rose, City Manager 
 
Thru:  Constance P. Sanchez, Director of Finance 
 
From:  Alyssa M. Barrera, Business Liaison 
  
Date:  January 9, 2018 
  
Subject: 2017 Annual Report – Corpus Christi Business and Job Development 

Corporation (Type A Board) 
 
 
Attached you will find a list of the 2017 activities for the Corpus Christi Business and Job 
Development Corporation (Type A Board). Type A contains the following funds, which each 
provide an individual report: 

- Arena Fund 
- Economic Development Fund 
- Affordable Housing Fund 
- Seawall Fund 

 
If you should have any questions, feel free to contact me. 
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MEMORANDUM	

	
TO:	 Margie	Rose,	City	Manager	
	
THRU:								Alyssa	M.	Barrera,	Business	Liaison	‐	City	Manager’s	Office	
	
FROM:	 Eric	Jaramillo,	General	Manager	
	
DATE:	 January	9,	2017	
	
RE:	 Type	A	Annual	Report	–	2017	
	
	
The	following	is	a	listing	of	the	awards	made	by	the	Type	A	Board	during	the	calendar	year	
2016.		The	Board	provided	funding	through	both	the	Marketing/Co‐Promotion	Fund	and	the	

Arena	Capital	Improvements	Fund.	
	
	

ARENA	MARKETING/CO‐PROMOTION	FUND:	
Subsidies	against	Arena	rent	expenses;	necessary	to	secure	the	following	events	for	the	
Arena	and	City	of	Corpus	Christi.	

	
Corpus	Christi	IceRays	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $100,000	
2017‐2018	Hockey	Season	 	 	 	
	
Rodeo	Corpus	Christi	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $45,000	
Concert	Series	–	April	2018	
	
ABG	Promotions	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $30,000	
Back	to	the	90’s	–	February	4,	2017	
	
American	Spirit	Championship	 	 	 	 	 	 $10,000	
Cheer	Competition	–	March	25,	2017	
	
Eric	Ryan	Promotions	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $30,000	
Alice	Cooper	–	May	10,	2017	
	
Texas	Future	Farmers	of	America	(FFA)	 	 	 	 	 $25,000	
FFA	Presentations	/	Aaron	Watson	–	July	12‐14,	2017	
	
SMG	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $15,000	
Wingapalooza	–	July	29,	2017	
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SMG	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $20,000	
Kidz	Bop	–	October	11,	2017	
	
Texas	Youth	Football	Association	(TYFA)	 	 	 	 	 $15,000	
Cheer	Competition	–	November	4,	2017		
	
Cheer	America	Holiday	Championship	 	 	 	 	 $10,000	
Cheer	Competition	–	December	10,	2017	
	
	

Total	Funds	Awarded:	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $300,000	
	
	
ARENA	CAPITAL	IMPROVEMENTS	FUND:	
For	the	fiscal	year	2016,	the	Type	A	Board	approved	annual	amount	of	$200,000	for	
Arena	Capital	Improvement	Projects.		During	the	calendar	year	2017,	the	following	
items	were	purchased	or	are	being	purchased	in	conjunction	with	those	projects:	
	

 Firetrol	panel	updates	and	repairs,	cooling	tower	dehumidifier	inspection	and	
repairs,	loading	dock	guard	shack,	ADA	door	compliances,	stair	treads,	hockey	
dasher	board	repairs,	variable	frequency	drive	tower	inspections	and	replacements	
of	cooling	towers.			

	
Total	Funds	for	Capital	Improvements:		 	 	 	 	 $200,000	
	
Additional	Type	A	Funds	were	ratified:		

 						Ice	Skid	Rental	 	 	 	 	 	 	 						$182,084.50	
o Ratify	the	funds	to	begin	Oct.	1,	2016	

 Zamboni	Ice	Resurfacer	 	 										 	 	 	 	 $	95,000	
	

Total	approved	Type	A	Funds	$697,247.93.	



 
Memorandum 

 
To:  Margie Rose, City Manager  
From:  Mike Culbertson, Chief Operating Officer 
Date:  January 4, 2018  
Subject: Type A Annual Report from the City Manager  
 
The following is a listing of the actions for the Type A Board for fiscal year 2017. 
 
 
There was a minor amendment to the Type A guidelines to allow internships under the job training 
portion of the guidelines.  This will allow larger companies to participate that will use only those job 
skills that have been supported by Type A grant funds such as aviation and process technology.  The 
Board can expand this in the future. 
 
Projects approved and executed this year: 
 
 
Renewed: 
 
LiftFund Loan Buy-Down      $   250,000 
A loan buy-down program that is highly successful in helping small businesses get funding when they 
cannot get bank financing.  They loaned 29 companies over $507,000 and created 37 new jobs. 
 
SCORE Small Business Counseling     $     52,600 
SCORE is entering into their fourth year of providing counseling services to small businesses by one-on-
one counseling, seminars, and email.  They handled over 2,000 cases in 2017. 
 
Del Mar College (SBDC) PTAC      $     48,490 
Part of the Small Business Development Center (SBDC), the Procurement Technical Assistance Center 
(PTAC) will hire a full-time person to help small businesses compete for government supply contracts. 
They helped 276 small businesses. 
 
Del Mar College Intern       $   150,000 
The intern program helps students find part time jobs in their major area of study.  This gives students 
training and experience and helps small businesses see and hopefully hire these interns.  With the change 
to the City’s fiscal year end it became necessary to end the agreement in December 2017 to correspond to 
the end of a semester.  They placed 93 interns in 40 small businesses and created 26 full-time jobs. 
 
Texas A&M University – Corpus Christi Intern    $   150,000 
The intern program helps students find part time jobs in their major area of study.  This gives students 
training and experience and helps small businesses see and hopefully hire these interns.  With the change 



to the City’s fiscal year end it became necessary to end the agreement in December 2017 to correspond to 
the end of a semester.  They placed 75 interns in 22 companies. 
 
In force: 
 
Corpus Christi Cold Storage, LLC     $   265,000 
Cold Storage will invest in in improvements and equipment up to $1,500,000.  This will keep the only 
cold storage facility in the region open.  They were in compliance for 2017. 
 
QSROnline.com       $   129,500  
QSROnline is a software developer in the city.  They plan to add jobs for an expansion nationally.  They 
were in compliance for 2017. 
 
M&G Resins        $3,000,000 
M&G Resins is an Italian chemical manufacturing plant has filed bankruptcy.  They have not received 
any incentives to date. 
 
Sam Kane Beef Processors      $3,000,000 
Sam Kane is a beef processing plant that was awarded a grant of $3 million to retain 739 employees and 
create 70 new jobs.  Sam Kane is a city fixture and was in danger of closing its doors.  An amendment 
was signed in 2015 to pay the rest of the incentive payment in 2015 which was completed.  They still 
have to go through compliance in March 2018.  If they do not perform there will be a claw back of all or 
part of the incentive. 
 
 
HEB Grocery        $1,100,000 
HEB bakery will retain 388 jobs.  The grant will reimbursement them to repair McCampbell Street 
outside of their property.  The estimate on the street came back higher and the Board increased their grant 
from $850,000 to $1,100,000.  They are in compliance and have received $660,000 of their grant.  They 
completed the road improvements and will complete their compliance review in February 2018. 
 
Completed Projects: 
 
MotorGlobe        $ 125,000 
MotorGlobe is a company that is web based and selects the best in class auto dealership in the area.  They 
will have their national headquarters in Corpus Christi.  They expect to create 50 new jobs with an 
average salary of $50,000/year.  They have not performed and this project is closed.  They did not receive 
any incentives. 
 
Majek Boats        $   360,000 
A local boat manufacturing company, Majek will receive a grant of up to $150,000 for new investment 
and the creation of jobs.  They were also awarded $210,000 for the improvement of Saluki Drive, the road 
that runs in front of their property.  The final cost of the road was $180,379.43.  Upon completion of the 
road improvement the City took possession of Saluki Drive.  Majek was in compliance and the agreement 
is complete. 
 
Kanon Services        $   120,000 
Kanon is an oil field service company.  They had agreed to invest $1,750,000 and retain 4 jobs and create 
8 jobs.  Through 2014 they invested $2,1941,553 million and had created 47 jobs.  They have received 
their first three payments for a total of $72,000 but were not eligible for payment in 2016 or 2017.  This 
project is closed. 



 
MEMORANDUM 

To:    Margie C. Rose, City Manager 

Thru:    Alyssa M. Barrera, Business Liaison 

From:    Rudy Bentancourt, Housing and Community Development Director 

Date:    January 2, 2018 

Subject:  2017 Affordable Housing Annual Report/ Homebuyer Assistance Program 

In 2017, the Corpus Christi Business and Job Development Corporation (Type A Board) 
continued to provide funding for the Homebuyer Assistance Program. The purpose of the 
program is to provide low to moderate income eligible households with up to $10,000 in the form 
of a deferred forgivable loan for down payment assistance towards an existing pre-owned, or 
new construction home within the city limits of Corpus Christi, with a maximum sales price of 
$166,000.   

During fiscal year 16-17, the program funded and assisted 40 households with deferred 
forgivable loans totaling $399,000 to assist them with the down payment of an affordable home. 
A homebuyer is eligible for the Homebuyer Assistance Program if they meet the low- and 
moderate-income limits for household size as established by the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development.  

 

FAMILY SIZE 

 

1 

 

2 3 4 5 6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

ANNUAL 
INCOME 

 

34,800 

 

39,800 44,750 49,700 53,700 37,700 61,650 65,650 

Revised 6/6/2017* Income limits are established by HUD and subject to change without notice   

At the beginning of the corporation of the fiscal year, an agreement between the Corpus Christi 
Business and Job Development Corporation and the City of Corpus Christi was executed to 
continue the implementation and promotion of the Homebuyer Assistance Program. $200,000 
was allocated in the agreement to assist eligible households in fiscal year 16-17 and $20,000 to 
reimburse the City for staff time.  At the end of November, funding was exhausted, and staff are 
preparing to request an amendment to the agreement for an additional $100,000 in funding prior 
to the agreement expiring in March 2018. 










